	[image: image1.png]




	LOWTON WEST PRIMARY SCHOOL

NEWSLETTER

28th June 2019



Congratulations to this week’s Merit Award winners, Maths Masters, Star Writers and Reading Champions of the week. This week’s theme was ‘Children who know how to ask for help if they are worried about a change’.
	Class
	Gold
	Silver
	Bronze 
	Maths Masters of the week
	Star Writer of the week
	Reading Champion of the week

	REC
	Ted D.
Max D.
	Ruby F.
Lucy F.
	Sienna Y.
Joshua R.
	Eddie R-S.
Lizzie R.
	Marlie C.
Oscar S.
	Gracie W.
Sam B.

	Year 1
	Elliot K.
Mia C.
	Emily E.
Bailey H.
	Stella G.
Jake W.
	Taylor J.
Isaac M.
	Aiza K.
Owen K.
	Layla L.
Phoebe S.

	Year 2
	Olivia W.
Joshua W.
	Samuel H.
Jessica D.
	Elliot L.
Dastan D.
	Jamie S.
Freya H.
	Emma Mazey
Cameron J.
	Albert B.
Emily S.

	Year 3
	Ryan C.
Skylar S.
	Roxie-Mae A.
Ella P.
	Maisie T.
Joshua W.
	Noah S.
Maison M.
	Ruby R.
Amber L.
	Lucas J.
Finlay C.

	Year 4
	Lilly S.
Theor R.
	Olivia K.
Thomas M.
	Thomas R.
Tarl H.
	Mason S.
Tom E.
	Morgan K.
Cameron D.
	Angus L.
Owen G.

	Year 5
	Alfie S.
Hallie P.
	Taylor J.
Georgia W.
	Faith N.
Harriet N.
	Molly B.
Luke P.
	Harry M.
Lucia M.
	Olivia C.
Hazel P.

	Year 6
	William P.
Isabel P.
	Isabelle C.
Lauren S.
	Emily S.
Cole B.
	Alfie R.
Lydia W.
	Oliver D.
Jessica B.
	Lily B.
Poppy S.


	Ladybirds
	288
	Dragonflies
	228

	Bees
	281
	Grasshoppers
	319


Overall winners are Ladybirds with 1427 points.
Year 3 Trip

This week, the Year 3 children visited Tatton Park and had the opportunity to experience life as an Anglo Saxon. They had a fantastic day making Anglo Saxon jewellery, making bread and training to be a soldier. Year 3 behaved fantastically and thoroughly enjoyed their day! Thank you to Miss Olson and Miss Fairhurst for organising this event.

Library Books

All library and reading books must be returned to school by Friday 12th July at the latest. They will be changed at school ready for 3rd September. Please continue to read your own books and we would also encourage you to visit Golborne library over the Summer break. Thank you.
KS1 Sports Day
A huge thank you to all of you for your support on our KS1 sports day. It was a fantastic day and we couldn’t have asked for better weather! The children showed fantastic sportsmanship skills --- we are so proud of them all.

It was a day that says so much about the school’s teamwork, parenting at its very best, the sporting atmosphere where it is so obvious every child is trying her/his best but the sincere encouragement everyone was giving to each other made this a living Olympic experience. Thank you to Mrs Brooks, Mr Copley and all the KS 1 staff for organizing a great sports day! Sports Day couldn’t happen without a team effort and we very much had that yesterday. Thank you again to all our parents, grandparents, friend and family members who joined in cheering on the children!

Brian Cunliffe

Chair of Governors
School Games Update
Wigan Town Sports - Athletics
On Tuesday and Thursday evening, Y5/6 and Y3/4 pupils attended the Wigan Town Sports events at Robin Park, taking part in track and field events on the athletics track with over 30 other Wigan schools. Once again, we are proud to say that both teams demonstrated excellent team spirit and determination and supported each other brilliantly throughout each event. Each team excelled on the track with all Year 5/6 boys and girls track competitors and Y3/4 boys finishing 1st or 2nd in their heats, meaning they are successfully through to the Finals events next Thursday evening. A big well done to all competitors who attended the event and a thank you once again to all the parents who supported school on both evenings. Many thanks to Mrs Gould, Mr Copley and Mrs Culver for taking the children to this event.
Sports Kits
If your child has represented school at any event this year, can you please check that the kit loaned during the year has been returned to school next week. It is becoming increasingly difficult to provide our teams with matching kits in the correct size, as kits are not always being returned to school.

Athletics Team - pupils attending the finals on Thursday 4th July: please keep hold of the kit provided until after the event and return to school by the end of the following week.

Notice re Summer Fair
The Friends of Lowton West Association would like to confirm that there will be no summer fair this year.
Instead, the team have put all their efforts into giving our school children more fun events across these past few weeks. We’ve held extra after school discos and film clubs for KS2 children and there’s been an extra infant party for KS1 children to enjoy too.  
We also introduced the Mother’s Day and Father’s Day gift bags which we hope you have all enjoyed recently.
With your support, all of these activities have continued to raise lots of money for school, the details of which will be featured in the next FOLW newsletter later this term.  
In the meantime, thank you for your support and don’t forget, we’re always looking for new helpers to join the team!

Jayne Esau
Chair, FOLW Association 
St Luke’s Children’s Craft Club

St Luke’s Church are holding a Children’s Craft Club on the first Saturday of every month for children aged 5yrs – 11yrs. The next club will be on Saturday 6th July 10.30am – 11.30am.

Summer Term Dinner Menus

Please be reminded that it is Week 3 on the dinner menu.

Trips 

Reception – Thursday 4th July.
Reception Multi-Sports Club cancelled

Please note that the Reception Multi-Sports Club will not take place after school on Wednesday 3rd July. Thank you.
After School Clubs

Year 2 Craft Club – Thursday 4th July (3.15pm – 4.15pm).
Out of School Achievements 

Well done to Louis F. (C4) who gained his 25m swimming badge.
Best wishes,
Mrs Jeanette Westhead

Headteacher                         
